BOROUGH OF PENNINGTON RESOLUTION 2022 – 7.9

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING EXPENDITURES FROM OPEN SPACE FUND TO PURCHASE EQUIPMENT TO ASSIST THE REDEVELOPMENT OF KUNKEL PARK AS ACTIVE OPEN SPACE IN THE BOROUGH OF PENNINGTON

WHEREAS, on the recommendation of the Parks and Recreation Committee in collaboration with Borough Council's Public Works Committee, Borough Council seeks to make improvements to Kunkel Park to enhance its enjoyment by Borough residents as active open space;

WHEREAS, the Committees recommended purchase of picnic tables, benches, concrete work, swings and other playground equipment which were previously authorized by Resolution;

WHEREAS, as a next step, the Committees are recommending the purchase of a basketball hoop which is available from JayPro Sports, LLC in Waterford, CT; and

WHEREAS, the Superintendent of Public Works has received an e-mail quote dated June 7, 2022 in the amount of \$1,785.00 including freight; and

WHEREAS, the attached quote is for the materials only and does not include installation; and

WHEREAS, Pennington's Open Space Trust Fund has been created in accordance with <u>N.J.S.A.</u> 40:12-15.7, which authorizes use of such funds for development and maintenance of lands acquired for recreation purposes, as determined by the governing body of the municipality;

WHEREAS, the Chief Financial Officer has certified that funds are available in the Open Space Trust Fund for this purpose;

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, by Borough Council of the Borough of Pennington, that the Borough Clerk is hereby authorized to issue a purchase order in an amount not to exceed \$1,785.00 and to take such additional steps as necessary to acquire the equipment described and quoted in the attached proposal of JayPro Sports LLC.

Record of Council Vote on Passage

COUNCILMAN	AYE	NAY	N.V.	A.B.	COUNCILMAN	AYE	NAY	N.V.	A.B.
Angarone					Gross				
Chandler					Marciante				
Gnatt					Stern				

This is to certify that the foregoing is a true cop	y of a Resolution	n adopted by P	ennington B	orough C	Council
at a meeting on July 5, 2022.					

Elizabeth Sterling, Borough Clerk	